Campbell County Juvenile and Family Drug Court
Management Committee and Operational Team Meeting
Tuesday, January 22, 2019
12:00 p.m. —1:00 p.m.
George Amos Memorial Building

Present: Court Lutgen, Char Edwards, Lisa Urban, Rita Jordan, JR Bailey, Kim Hoff, Susan Cahill, Megan
Kincaid-Heidel, Sherry Bentoncelj, Sheri England, Jamie Hurich, and Bonnie Volk

Approval of prior Board Minutes
Sheri made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Susan second. Motion carried.
Program Update for December 2018

YIT: 7 served in December
JFDC: 2 served in December

PFl: 6 served in December
YES House: 3 served in December

Phasel: 5
Phase ll: 2
Phase lil: 1

Graduated: 0
Terminated: 1
Absconded: 0

Relapsed: 1 for alcohol

New participants: 2

Pending: 0

Referrals: 0

Upcoming Graduations: 1/17 which was held. 3/7
Goals for grant applications were discussed for 2018.

Goal of 25 participants. There have been 25 since July 1% 16/adult and 9/juvenile.

Goal for screenings, received referral and either held screening meeting or administratively denied, was
15 adult and 10 juvenile. All of 2018 there were 18 adults and 10 juveniles.

Goal for signed up participants, goal was 10 for adults and 5 for juveniles; all of 2018 there were 10
adults and 4 juveniles. Reasons lower for juveniles are: level of care needed, two families not high
enough need and the fact juvenile participants are just lower over all.



Coordinators Teleconference Update

The discussion was mainly around the new data system. There will be a gap in the input of data from
February, 2019 to May, 2019. There will be in person and web training that is mandatory. You can have
as many people as you want trained. The system is supposed to be user friendly.

Other Business

There are a few bills that could affect drug courts. One is removing prosecutors from being part of the
group that approve participants. The second is creating a process to pay interest on the fund. It was also
brought up they are looking at removing CARF requirements for drug courts.

There is also a new expungement bill where the CA’s office could file to have records expunged.

Mark Christianson will be our new commissioner liaison.

Meeting adjourned.



